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October 2021
Pedestrian crossing at Link Road will permanently closed from Thursday 28 October 2021
Sydney Gateway is a new, toll-free connection from St Peters Interchange to the International and Domestic terminals, and beyond. It is being delivered to improve travel times to Sydney Airport, the M5 and Eastern Distributor. 
We will be permanently closing the pedestrian crossing to Link Road from Thursday 28 October 2021 to make way for the construction of the new Link Road connection to the International Airport terminal.
The new way to access Link Road will be from the Airport Drive shared pedestrian and cycle path. This new route includes an additional 1km (5-15 minutes) walk or ride to the businesses on Link Road. The walk or cycle to the International terminal will take less time. 
This detour will also enable us to keep pedestrians, cyclists and our workers safe during our road investigations and construction work.
When construction is complete, pedestrians and cyclists along this route will be able to enjoy a new pedestrian path along the new Link Road connection, over Alexandra Canal and connecting to the Tempe Reserve and Wetlands. This is likely to open in late 2023.
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Why are we closing the crossing?
We will be creating temporary work zones next to the Alexandra Canal on Airport Drive to build the new bridge connections to Link Road and Sydney Airport International Terminal. 
The current pedestrian crossing is in between the two new connections and will be closed for our investigation work to take place in September before construction of the bridges can start in late 2021.
How will this affect you?
The Link Road pedestrian crossing will be permanently closed from mid-September 2021 with a detour along the Airport Drive pedestrian and cycle path.
Work near Link Road will have some noise impacts. We are committed to minimising construction noise to surrounding residents and businesses by using non-tonal reversing beepers on all machinery, turning off equipment and vehicles when not in use, and directing noisy equipment away from residents.
We thank you for your patience while we complete this work.
Our work schedule
Our work will take place during the day from 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday and from 
8am to 6pm on Saturdays and Sundays. 
We will also be working at night from Sunday to Thursday between 7pm and 5am
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Contact us
If you have any questions, please contact us on 1800 654 446 or email SydneyGateway@jhsw.com.au. For updates on work happening in your area, please visit our website: nswroads.work/sydneygateway.
If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 654 446
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